Newsletter

Date: 17th December 2021 TRINITY ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL www.trinitvroad.essex.sch.uk @TrinityRdPrim

Head Teacher's Message



Dear families,

The children have had a fun week in class and in their topic days where they have been finishing their topics from this term and starting to find out about all their new learning for next term.

We would all like to wish you a wonderful Christmas, a restful holiday and a happy New Year.

Viewing your Child's Christmas Performance

We are in the process of uploading your child's performance to a secure section of our school website for you to view. You will need a password to view this and these will be emailed to you through Parent Mail once the uploads have been completed. You will appreciate these files are quite large and this whole process may take a few days to complete – thank you for your patience. We will set a time period for you to view these and then we will remove these from the website. I hope that once you have the opportunity to view, you will enjoy being able to watch your child's performance with your families. In order to maintain the children's privacy and security, please do not publically distribute this footage.

Returning to School – Wednesday 5th January 2022

Children are returning to school on Wednesday 5th January 2022. We are planning this to be a normal day with normal face-to-face attendance expected. We have started to send home individual pupils J2E QR codes with usernames and passwords in case we need to start remote learning.

I will write to you all before we return if our arrangements change. Until you hear from me, please attend as usual ensuring your child has a negative Lateral Flow Test.

Reducing the spread of COVID

Thank you for continuing to work with us to reduce the transmission of COVID-19 variants. We know that you continue to follow the advice and guidance to do twice weekly Lateral Flow Tests and book a test if your child is symptomatic.

The updated government guidance is now that if you are contacted by Track & Trace as a close contact that you should take a daily Lateral Flow Test instead of self-isolating. Self-Isolation would only be necessary given a positive PCR test.

The school will continue to implement our on-site transmission reduction actions and review the risk assessment accordingly. I will write to you in the New Year if these measures change for any reason.

COVID Testing – for your January return

Please ensure your child has a negative test before they return to school in January. We are taking advice from Essex County Council – Education & Health to enable us to have the safest return. We ask for your continued cooperation with this to further reduce the transmission.

Thank you for your support across this term. Take care and stay safe and we are looking forward to seeing you all in the New Year.

N. Owkwarte

Natasha Outhwaite



Week 2



CHANGE OF MENU ON 5TH JANUARY 2022

Option 1 – Pepperoni pizza with pasta salad

Option 2 – Cheese and tomato pizza with pasta salad

Jacket potatoes will also be available and a variety of desserts.

LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK

EYFS Topic Day Spring 2022 Spring 2022 Clubs Letter For Parents—All classes

All letters can be found on the school website: www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk

TERM DATES * denotes new

Date	Time	Event	Information
17/12/2021		Last day in school	
04/01/2022		Non-pupil day	Children not in school
05/01/2022		First day back in school	Normal school timings